I am outraged that a Houston company, Electro Purification (EP), is drilling test wells into the Trinity Aquifer, the water supply for thousands of residents in Western Hays county, as part of a plan to sell massive amounts of groundwater to a proposed subdivision in Mountain City, to the city of Buda, and to the Goforth Water District.  The proposed pumping, more than 1.8 billion gallons a year, is a direct and real threat to thousands of area wells, and greater than the current yearly use of Wimberley Water Supply Corp., Aqua Texas, and Dripping Springs Water Supply Corp. combined.  These three companies supply water to their local communities and the Hays Trinity Groundwater Conservation District sets limits on how much they can pump.  By exploiting an accidental loophole in the regulation of groundwater in this area, EP is able to export the water without having to submit to any safeguarding regulation or even monitoring of how much pumping is going on.

I understand that what EP plans to do is legal under current Texas water law, due to the flaw in regulatory oversight.  That is small comfort to other private landowners who may lose their own water, not to mention future private property values, from EP’s actions. My concern also extends beyond just the EP project.  Just as important is the precedent a project of this magnitude would set if “water profiteers” are allowed to operate freely, with no protection for the communities who depend on the water they are mining.  Other areas under the Trinity Aquifer also fall into what might be termed a “regulatory no man’s land.”  A project of the same magnitude upstream from Hays County would have even more devastating consequences.  The end result could be the drying up of the area springs, streams and rivers upon which our economy depends.  

I find the export of precious groundwater unconscionable at a time when the Trinity Aquifer is undergoing stresses associated with rapid growth combined with the ongoing drought and a forecasted hotter, drier Texas climate.  I am writing to urge you to take an active role in bringing this larger issue into the current legislative session and in crafting a solution that closes this loophole.  Please protect the interests of the constituents you were elected to represent from exploitation by companies like EP, which have no interest in conserving our precious water resources. 

